AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday January 13, 2011
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Executive Committee Attendees:

Carrie Walia, Keith Chapman, Jeff Aceto, Laura Flight, Tim Flight (by Skype), Paul Hahn, Peter Roderick, Diane Edwards, Larry Dyer, Scott Dyer, Denise Courtemanche  
Guests:

Bryan Wentzell- AMC Maine Policy Manager, Lindsay Bourgoine-AMC Maine Policy staff; Roger Scholl AMC Volunteer Relations, Karen Herold, M&E committee member; Jolene Rice, Nominating committee member; John Balentine, candidate for Newsletter Editor; and Sara Knowles, candidate for Trails Co-Chair
1. Minutes from the November 11, 2010 meeting  – Presented by Carrie. Passed unanimously.
2. Nominating Committee- Paul Hahn passed a motion that John Balentine become the new Newsletter Editor (replacing Bob and Brenda Cummings) and Sara Knowles become the new Trail Co-Chair (replacing Peter Roderick).- Passed unanimously
3. Treasurer’s Report- Presented by Carrie. December 31, 2010 YTD report showed $22,262 in income (including investment interest) and $17,573 in expense, with a positive net of $4,888. The Balance Sheet showed $20,277 in checking; $6,834 in CD; $10,709 in Sue Blood.-Passed unanimously.
4. Annual Meeting Sub Committee- Larry- Had a meeting with Paul and John and discussed breaking our annual meeting into two events. 

-The first an evening would be a meeting in the fall for the Chapter Annual Meeting and focus on election, awards and a speaker. 

-The second would be a gathering in the Spring with activities an socializing.

A motion was made to separate the meeting and Larry get more feedback on the two events to bring a final proposal to the Excom in March. -Passed unanimously.
5. 2011 Newsletter Schedule- It was proposed that we go from 5 issues to 4 on a quarterly and seasonal schedule so issues would go out to members on 1/1, 4/1, 7/1 and 10/1. Discussion was had on reasons including easy to understand schedule; less expense; costs going up; less work load for volunteer editor; new ability to email members bi-weekly w/ AMC system; and starting to utilize and push the Maine AMC website more. 80% of our member have emails so we could advertise the website via email through AMC. It was suggested moving the delivery dates on month, Jeff, John B. and Carrie will discuss and finalize the delivery dates.

6.  2011 Goals and Budget- Carrie sent out the 2011 annual workplan and expense request which was incorporated in the 2011 AMC Maine budget. After some discussion Annual meeting income was increased to $2,500 from $1,500; grants income from $1,000 to $3,000; Annual meeting expense to $2,500; Newsletter expense to $6,800 from $8,000 since we are going to 4 issues from 5; Club Meeting expense was increased to $1,500 from $1,000 to encourage more attendance in club-wide events. Leaving net -$150 in the annual budget.

7. AMC Annual Meeting in Norwood Registration Deadline is January 15th.

8. Maine Mountain Guide Revision Update- Peter said Cary Kish was selected as editor of the guide and was working with Peter and Keith on updated the trails. If anyone has any changes they should email Peter.

9. Committee Reports

· Trails- Keith reported that Burnt Meadow put up a new kiosk and he was putting together the schedule for 2011.
· Outings- Jeff announced that they had 55 active trip listings. They were in the middle of their winter series and 63 people attended the Winter Workshop program.


They had five beginner trips in December and 5 trips scheduled for the coming weekend. 
Lorraine Hussey started first Friday walks.


He was also discussing with Cabellas on holding events there as they have a large classroom 
that is free to nonprofits.
· Meetings/Education- John was absent so Karen filled in on reporting. They have 8 meetings in Southern Maine and next year would like to try to reach members who don’t live in areas that we normally hold meetings.

· Young Members- They have a bowling night scheduled for the end of January at Bayside Bowl in Portland and a Cross Country Ski event on February 20th.
· AMC Staff - Maine Policy Manager-Bryan said that on January 20th the governor was having a round table regarding conservation interests and wanted some volunteers in the audience. They are having a training on How To Be An Effective Advocate in February to attend some of the future meetings in Augusta. 

· Website- Laura said the Maine AMC website is the only AMC website up now using the new AMC templates. If anyone has any comments on the site please send to Tim.
·  Membership- Carrie said that Mara Kruze has resigned from this position and mentioned combining the Public Relations and Membership position.

· Youth- Larry said that they took 21 kids hiking and plan 2-3 trips this winter

· MWI- Peter said they have approved the new committee charter and next meeting is February 5th.

10. Upcoming Announcements & Events. 
-1/18/11- M&E Hiking AT, Wayne Newton, So Portland

-1/26- M&E AT in Winter, Laura and Peter, Bangor

-1/29- AMC Annual Meeting, Norwood MA

-2/5- MWI area sled dog races

-3/10- Next ExCom meeting

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by Diane Edwards
